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Cold weather does not have to put an end to our garden projects.  If it is too cold, stay inside, but some days are warm enough to enjoy in the garden.

Some jobs are best done in the winter.  One of these is applying dormant sprays.  They are called 'dormant' sprays because they are sprayed in the winter when plants are dormant or slow growing.  If applied during warm weather dormant sprays may damage the plants.  Dormant sprays kill pests that are trying to survive the winter on your plants.  Many pests do not go to Florida for the winter, they survive on your plants.  Now is a good time to kill them.

Dormant oils are mainly applied to stems and sometimes to leaves to smother and kill scale and other insects. Read and follow all label directions.  Oils can damage plants, especially as temperatures exceed 60o F.  Lime sulfur sprays are another dormant spray that is especially  useful on fruit trees to kill over-wintering pests.

Another pets control job you can do now is garden cleanup.  Many pests spend the winter in dead or diseased plants.  Remove and dispose of dead and dying plants.  This includes bedding plants, vegetables, shrubs and trees.  If it is very sick or dead remove it.  If possible, till areas you want to plant this spring.  Doing this now exposes pests hiding in the soil to cold weather which may kill them.

Some of us can remember when they used to whitewash the trunks of fruit trees.  This can be a way of reducing cold injury to young trees.  This is especially important on pecan trees, but may also be useful for fruit trees and other trees.

Pecans are susceptible to cold injury until the bark on the tree becomes rough, so paint all trees with smooth bark.  Use white latex paint thinned with water.  The amount of water to add varies, but start with one part water and one part paint.  Paint just the large main trunk at least up to the point where the main branches start.  Do this as soon as possible, since some of our worst weather comes in January and February.  Some plants have been shown to be less cold tolerant after being pruned, so delay pruning until at least late February and preferable early March.

Soil testing is another cold weather chore that should pay dividends all next year.  Sampling methods vary slightly, based on what you are growing.  Call or come by our office for instructions.  Take samples in 6 to 8 places in the area to be sampled.  Take a slice of soil 4 to 6 inched deep for lawns and 8 inches deep for gardens.  Mix all these very well in a clean bucket, that has not had lime or fertilizer in it, and bring about one pound of it to our office for analysis.  In about two weeks you will have a report that tells you how to lime and fertilize.  Soil samples cost four dollars each but can easily save this much money by preventing problems.

Other cool season jobs include planting and raking.  Now through March is a good time to plant shrubs and trees, including fruit trees.  Plant them the sooner the better.  Plant only varieties recommended by the University of Georgia Extension Service.  Call or come by for a list of these.

Do not let leaves get very thick on lawns.  They may smother the grass.  Keep them raked up, compost them and add them back to the garden as compost.

For more information on these and other winter garden projects, call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 in Warner Robins or 987-2028 in Perry.

